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(i) The potential unavailability of 
the transplant surgeon or physician; 
and 

(ii) Whether the center has a mecha-
nism to provide an alternate trans-
plant surgeon or transplant physician. 

(2) At least 30 days before a center’s 
Medicare approval is terminated, 
whether voluntarily or involuntarily, 
the center must: 

(i) Inform patients on the center’s 
waiting list and provide assistance to 
waiting list patients who choose to 
transfer to the waiting list of another 
Medicare-approved transplant center 
without loss of time accrued on the 
waiting list; and 

(ii) Inform Medicare beneficiaries on 
the center’s waiting list that Medicare 
will no longer pay for transplants per-
formed at the center after the effective 
date of the center’s termination of ap-
proval. 

(3) As soon as possible prior to a 
transplant center’s voluntary inactiva-
tion, the center must inform patients 
on the center’s waiting list and, as di-
rected by the Secretary, provide assist-
ance to waiting list patients who 
choose to transfer to the waiting list of 
another Medicare-approved transplant 
center without loss of time accrued on 
the waiting list. 

§ 482.104 Condition of participation: 
Additional requirements for kidney 
transplant centers. 

(a) Standard: End stage renal disease 
(ESRD) services. Kidney transplant cen-
ters must directly furnish transplan-
tation and other medical and surgical 
specialty services required for the care 
of ESRD patients. A kidney transplant 
center must have written policies and 
procedures for ongoing communica-
tions with dialysis patients’ local di-
alysis facilities. 

(b) Standard: Dialysis services. Kidney 
transplant centers must furnish inpa-
tient dialysis services directly or under 
arrangement. 

(c) Standard: Participation in network 
activities. Kidney transplant centers 
must cooperate with the ESRD Net-
work designated for their geographic 
area, in fulfilling the terms of the Net-
work’s current statement of work. 
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